
 

TERM 3 WEEK 2 
TERM 3 Week 2 

Friday July 28th 2023 

Tooleybuc Central School   What's on in Term Three Wednesday August 2nd - Parent/teacher interviews 

and open day.  Sausage sizzle lunch Friday August 4th - Jean's for Genes Day - Wear your jeans! Friday 

August 4th - Primary Zone Athletics @ Barham Tuesday August 15th - Nyah Sports Day @ TCS 

Wednesday August 16th - Year Seven Transition Day #2 Thursday August 24th - Foundation 2024 

Transition Day until Recess Friday September 1st - Primary Assembly in the MPC @ TCS Wednesday 

September 13th - School Performance Night Thursday September 14th - R U OK Day/Color Run Day 

Friday September 15th - Whole School Assembly  
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Louisa's Thoughts 



 



 

Even with the unfortunate postponement of our Mungo, NAIDOC week excursions it has been a busy 

return to school.  Already we have had NESA information nights for Stage 5 and 6 students and carers, 

with subject selection currently open for Stage 6.  Stage 5 subject selection will open shortly as well.  It is 

important that all students complete this on time to ensure everyone’s preferences are considered.  If 

you have any questions about this process, please contact the office or Jean Duma. 

The department is currently collecting our data for the Nationally Consistent Collection of Data (NCCD), 

attached is a pamphlet outlining what this is.  If you have any questions or concerns about this process 

please contact me here at school. 

Next week is Education Week, this year we are celebrating 175 years of public education in NSW.  To 

mark this occasion at Tooleybuc Central School we are inviting you in to share lunch with us on 

Wednesday.  There will be a sausage sizzle available however you are welcome to bring in something 

else to share with your family if you would prefer.  We will have open classrooms after lunch, where you 

are invited to join in the learning with your child. After school on Wednesday we have parent, teacher 

interviews.  You should have received a note explaining how to book in for these yesterday.  Please 

contact the office if you require any assistance to do this.  If you would like an interview but are 

unavailable on this date, please contact the office to arrange this for you. 

I would like to congratulate Ella Foley, who competed at the State cross country last week, Ella managed 

to finish 32nd recording a personal best time.  Well done Ella! 

I would like to also congratulate Sophie Kentish who has this week been competing in the NSWPSSA 

Netball Championships. 

We are very proud of both your achievements. 
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Stand Against Bullying 

 



School Community Charter 

 



 



Compulsory School Attendance 

 



 



 

Library with Ms Fitzgibbon 

 

LIBRARY 



Just a reminder for students to return any Library books they may have at home on the day their class 

has Library.  

 

Year 1-2 with Miss Hislop 

 

Hi Everyone,   

Welcome back to Term 3! I hope everyone had an enjoyable break.   

Stage One has got off to a flying start this term. During our first Literacy unit we are studying texts that 

contain two different stories – one told through words and the other told through pictures. This week, 

the students have begun writing their own narratives to match the picture stories.  

Our focus for Mathematics at the beginning of this term has been number and place value. Students 

have been exploring the importance of 10 and using a variety of different concrete materials to partition 

a variety of numbers.   

The students have embraced our new Science unit which is focused on energy, yesterday we investigated 

how light travels through different materials. The students enjoyed using torches to explore the different 

materials.   

This week we also explored growth mindset, we discussed how our brain changes and grows and the 

importance of believing in ourselves and not giving up. This week, many of our students have showed a 

growth mindset in a variety of different ways!  

Have a great weekend!  



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



PDHPE (subject) with Mr Guihot 

 

Stage 4 PDHPE 

In Stage Four this term, students are learning about nutrition and the benefits of eating a wide variety of 

nutritious foods. They are making good connections with the content and will soon be looking at food 

labels.  

Students are practicing and refining their softball skills this term in practical lessons.  

  

Stage 5 PDHPE 

In Stage Five this term, students are continuing with the Safe Partying unit, but with a focus on driving 

and sexual relationships, incorporating consent. We will be tying it all together by looking at various 

party scenarios.   

In practical lessons, students have started doing dance and making some amazing progress after two 

lessons.  

  

Stage 5 PASS 

In PASS, students have begun looking at sports psychology. They will be focusing on topics such as 

motivation and anxiety, and how to control their anxiety before an event and during events.   

During practical lessons, they are finishing up their peer coaching before moving on.  

  

CAFS 

Students are into their HSC year and the final Core – Parenting and Caring. It will be a busy term, so all 

students are encouraged to maintain their discipline and ask for help if needed.  

  



Child Studies 

This term, the class is studying “The views on children worldwide”. They will be delving into topics such 

as birth rates, fertility, the reasons why people choose to either have or not have children among other 

things. 

PDHPE with Mr McNicol 

 

Stage 6: Sport, Lifestyle & Recreation – last term the students have studied athletics and learnt about the 

history, rules and strategies of many of the events. The events included javelin, shot put, discuss, high 

jump, long jump, triple jump, walking, sprinting, steeplechase and the marathon. This term they will 

undertake a research project on their chosen athletic sport and learn about sports administration by 

assisting with the upcoming Nyah Sports Day.  

Tertiary Information Session 

On Wednesday 19th July our Year 12 students attended a Tertiary Information Session which was held in 

the Jubilee Centre at St Mary MacKillop College.  Students were able to speak with University and TAFE 

personnel about future courses, how to apply, accommodation options and pathways into further 

education.   



 

 

Lamington Day 

We celebrated Lamington day on Friday July 21st.  The school supplied every student with a delicious 

lamington which were thoroughly enjoyed.  

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



APC & I with Miss Everall 

 

I am really looking forward to this term and the many exciting things we have planned. In week 3, we will 

have our first Writers Workshop for the term for years 3-6. We will also be holding a Maths Day later in 

the term, with a range of engaging activities for students to participate in. Once again, Primary will be 

joining schools from around  Australia in the LittleScribe Writing Festival, an online festival in which 

students learn from popular authors about the writing process. Other exciting events include; Nyah 

Sports, Book Week, Science Week and Performance Night. 

  

NAPLAN results have also been released and students have received their results. These results 

alongside the many assessments teachers complete will assist us in improving learning outcomes. It is 

important to note that NAPLAN was conducted in March and therefore may not accurately reflect your 

students growth since that time.  

Head Teacher Report with Miss Duma 

 

 

 



Head Teacher Report  

Welcome back to Term 3.  There are a lot of events and activities happening for our Secondary students 

this term, with the most pressing being the 2024 subject selection process for our current Year 8-11 

students.  Last week our Year 8-11 students had a course market about the subjects on offer for the 2024 

Stage 5 and Stage 6 students.  On Monday evening we held the 2024 Stage 5 & Stage 6 NESA Information 

evening.  Students in year 10 and 11 have been emailed the link to the subject selection form, which 

must be completed by Tuesday 1 August. To ensure that we can finalise elective lines by the end of Week 

5, please make note of the following dates. 

T3 W3 Tuesday 1 August – Stage 6 2024 Subject Selections close 

T3 W4 Monday 7 August – Stage 5 2024 Subject Selection form opens 

T3 W4 Friday 10 August – Stage 5 2024 Subject Selections close 

  

TERM 3 PARENT TEACHER INTERVIEWS 

Parent Teacher interviews for Foundation to Year 12 will be held next Wednesday 2 August from 3:30pm-

6pm in the TCS Classrooms.  The booking system will open at 9am Friday 28 July and close at 5pm 

Tuesday 1 August.  Please contact the Office if you are having trouble accessing the parent portal. 

  

SPORT EVENTS 

CHS Cross Country 

On Friday 21 July, Ella represented Tooleybuc and the Riverina at the CHS Cross Country Championships 

which were held at Eastern Creek Raceway.  Congratulations to Ella who was the first Riverina runner 

home in her age category, and finished 32 out of 78.  A fantastic achievement Ella!! 

  

Southern Zone Under 16 and Open Girls Central Schools Netball 

On Wednesday 26 July, I had the pleasure of watching our Under 16 and Open Girls Netball teams 

compete in the Southern Zone Central Schools Knockout.  Our Under 16 girls played well against both 

Balranald and Coolamon, but were unfortunately defeated in both games.  Our Open girls team worked 

extremely well in some tough matches against Balranald and Coolamon, and were rewarded for their 

efforts by winning both of these and progressing through undefeated to the CHS Central Schools finals in 

Dubbo.  Thankyou to Nella Sharp at Balranald for organising this year’s competition.  Thankyou to Mr 

Guihot for coaching the teams, Cassie Andrews for umpiring, Leanne for driving the bus, and for our girls 

who along with myself assisted with scoring for the day’s matches. 

  

Upcoming Sporting Events 

• Term 3 Week 2 Friday 28 July – Riverina Secondary Athletics Albury 



• Term 3 Week 3 Friday 4 August – Primary Moulamein Zone Athletics at Barham 

• Term 3 Week 5 Tuesday 15 August – Nyah Sports Day at Tooleybuc 

 

 



 

 

 



 



Boxercise with Mr Guihot 

 

 

 

Boxercise has changed. We will now be doing a Strength and Conditioning session every Monday 

afternoon, from 3:40pm. Boxercise will still be happening on Thursday at 3:40pm in the school MPC. If 

you have any questions, please contact Mr. Guihot. 



Community Notes 

 

1 - Please note new price list. 
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